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Resolution Authorizing Purchase in the Amount of $57,500 of Property Located at 2214 Jane Street

Department: Engineering & Inspections
Council District: 5

Public Hearing: N/A
Advertising Date/By: N/A

Contact 1 and Phone: Ted Partrick, 373-2308
Contact 2 and Phone: Steven Drew, 373-7893

PURPOSE:
The Property Management Section of the Engineering & Inspections Department is in the process of
purchasing the property located at 2214 Jane Street (parcel #0037921) for the future maintenance and
operations of the High Point Road Elevated Storage Tank and future improvements for Fire Station #10. City
Council approval is requested for the purchase of this property.

BACKGROUND:
The Water Resources Department has requested the purchase of land for future maintenance and operations of
the High Point Road Elevated Storage Tank as well as future improvements to the Fire Departments’ Fire
Station #10 located in front of the tank. Acquiring the property allows the Water Resources Department to
obtain additional working space during maintenance and operations of the elevated storage tank. It also
provides a training opportunity for the Fire Department through the demolition of the existing structure, relief
parking for the overcrowded Fire Station and additional property that will be shared with Water Resources to
support the Fire Department’s proposed future Capital Improvement Program project that will replace the
existing fire station located in front of the storage tank. Both departments will work closely together to ensure
the respective needs of each are considered in developing and submitting any proposed site development plan.
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File #: ID 15-0314, Version: 1

The property is owned by Everett P. Walters. The property, including a single family residence, located at 2214
Jane Street was appraised by Tonya L. Brady of McNairy and Associates, LLC, with a value of $75,000. The
owner has agreed to sell the property for the negotiated price of $57,500.

The property located at 2214 Jane Street, parcel #0037921 is zoned R-5 Residential. The size of the property is
approximately 0.98 acres.

BUDGET IMPACT:
The funding for this acquisition is budgeted in Water Resources Capital Improvements account 503-7024-
01.6011, Activity A15031.

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:
The Property Management Section of the Engineering & Inspections Department recommends that City
Council approve this purchase of the property located at 2214 Jane Street for the negotiated price of $57,500.
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